
PTO Meeting 12/10/2020

Meeting Start Time: Thursday, December 10th at 7:00pm

Present:Lori McVicar, Elizabeth McClung, Marisa Briggs, Deirdra Flavin, Danielle Englund, Sarah

Muminovic, Skylar Hansen, and Kate Sigler

Minutes From Previous Meeting: Approved on 12/10/2020 (0n hold)

Treasurer Update (Marisa Briggs):

● Skyler Hansen is transitioning into her new position as Treasurer

● How can we get the Amazon Smile Points to support RSP set up and sent out to

families?-Could post on Dojo or on Teacher Bulletin

● We might need to update the Bylaws in regards to E-bills over $350.00 needing two

signatures. As of right now the Bylaws only support checks that are over $350.00 needing

two signatures.

● As of right now the Treasurer (Skyler) will email the President (Danielle) to get the

approval signatures of orders over $350.00.

● Teacher Wish List Update: Skyler Hansen will resend out the form to teachers to express

NEEDS/WANTS for supplies or fun things for the classroom.

President Update (Danielle Englund):

● Will give new Treasurer (Skyler Hansen) access to PTO Google Drive Records

● Communication needs to be the same from school to school in regards to absences due to

Covid-19/illness when pushing out students work in Google Classroom.

T-Shirt Update: (Sarah Muminovic):

● Over 1,000k in sales mostly teachers,  some students (about 6).

● Will make about $100-$110.

● However, due to discounts the prices were being changed on the website week to week it

became very complicated when totaling orders.

● Will probably never use this website again because prices were very high.



Deirdra Flavin:

● Every teacher will receive a $5 gift card for JOE BEANS from PTO

Superintendent Update: (Sarah Muminovic)

Covid-19 Related

● Dr.Edwards discussed the video she released last week on how she decides to keep schools

open for hybrid or closed for virtual.

● Some Covid data is in the RED but Dr.Edwards will continue to closely monitor the data.

● Heritage Elementary is closed for the remainder of the 2020 year.

● Contact tracing through VDH is behind due to an increase in cases.

● Are masks now mandatory ALL day long even if you are alone in a room?-This is being looked

into.

● If a hybrid student is out due to Covid restrictions the school work needs to be the same

as it would be in person.

Principal Update:

● We are working on hiring some IA’s

● We are grateful for the gift cards for the teachers, THANK YOU!!

● Friday is RSP Spirit Day!

● Spirit week for the Month of December will be next week December 13th-18th!

T-Shirt Order update?:

● Did the T-Shirt order come through from Cari Cole? YES

● Did T-Shirt orders for teachers come through? YES

Final Comments:

● 3rd Grade Parent-Kate Sigler: How could parents help in regards to closing the reading gaps

post Covid? Would be willing to help virtually.

● Sarah Muminovic- is working on Restaurant fundraisers

Meeting End Time: Thursday, December 10th at 8:20 pm

Next meeting: Thursday, January 7th 7:00pm


